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Investing in our schools   

As part of the NSW Government’s plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is 
delivering a record $8.8 billion for new and upgraded schools. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

The Department of Education has listened to the community's feedback and developed a joint 
project to upgrade Carlingford West Public School (CWPS) and Cumberland High School (CHS). 

The upgrade at CWPS will deliver new classrooms, a new hall, new library, a new multipurpose play 
court, new canteen, kiss and drop, staff car parking and refurbished staff and administration areas. 

The upgrade to CHS will deliver new classrooms including specialist spaces such as wood 
workshops and visual arts spaces, a new multipurpose hall, sport and performance spaces, new 
library, new multipurpose play courts, new canteen, and refurbished staff and administration 
facilities. 

Progress summary 

Work on the Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School upgrade is progressing. 
Construction activities include: 

▪ piling to establish the foundations of the new buildings - over 85% of the piles at CHS and 50% 
of the piles at CWPS are now complete 

▪ installing underground pipes and cables  
▪ building the permanent concrete structure - a total of 160 cubic metres of concrete has been 

poured to date, including the first ground floor slab.  
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Next steps  

Work over the next 3 months will include: 

▪ finishing laying the foundations of the new buildings, including all piling and structural footings 
▪ upgrading the electricity supply 
▪ pouring concrete ground slabs, columns and suspended floor slabs.  

Traffic control will be in place to help vehicles and pedestrians safely navigate the area while larger 
concrete pours are taking place. We will continue to work closely with the schools to minimise any 
impacts to school operations.  

More information  

Sign up to receive updates, notifications and other project communications electronically using the 
QR code or at edu.nsw.link/CWPSCHSupdates. You can contact us on 1300 482 651 or via email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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